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Primary 5 Newsletter
Term 2: October - December 2019. This term our learning will look like this: 
	Literacy: We will continue to extend our knowledge of spelling patterns and grammar rules in our literacy inputs. In writing lessons we will explore writing non-fiction pieces and will be creating fact files as part of our topic learning. We will use our Writer’s Toolbox activities to make these even more interesting for our readers. Reading skills will develop with our Bug Club reading programme. Bug Club books will also be allocated online for enjoying at home.  Talking and listening will develop through participation in preparing and delivering a solo talk to our friends in the class. 
Maths: Our maths and numeracy focus this term will develop our knowledge of number patterns and fractions and we will keep working on perfecting our times tables and number bond recall. We will continue to develop mental agility strategies in Number Talk sessions. In the Discovery Zone we will be measuring as well as drawing and interpreting tables showing results of our experiments. 

Health and Wellbeing: We will explore ways in which we can support our friends in our health and wellbeing lessons. In P.E. we will continue our learning in gymnastics, develop our skills in playing rugby and participate in social dance in the lead up to the Christmas season. We will also participate in Fit 15 activities.

STEAM: In the Discovery Zone we will learn about energy and chemical reactions. We will develop problem solving skills by participating in a variety of STEM challenges and experiments to extend our thinking.  We will also build up word processing skills to create, edit and save information. 
IDL: Our topic of China this term will provide opportunities for developing skills in art through creating sculptures and developing drawing skills. We will learn about the history and culture of China and will compare Christmas traditions between Scotland and China. We will also make and taste traditional Chinese food- yum!

Rights Respecting School: Each fortnight we will have a different focus. These will include; Article 16 (privacy), Article 31 (leisure, play and cultural activities), Article 27 (standard of living), Article 23 (dignity and independence) and Article 14 (thought, belief and religion). We will learn about these in assemblies and through class discussion and activities. 

	Reminders 

	Gym Days are a Tuesday and a Thursday. Please bring gym kit on these days. 
	Assemblies will be held on a Monday and a Friday. 
	Homework will be issued on a Monday and should be completed and returned for Friday. Homework will be a mixture of written and online activities. 

	Thank you for all your help and support in Term 1. It is very much appreciated. Please contact me via the school office for any issues you may have.  Lorraine Hogg.
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